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 Deadline for Articles for the July/
August Edition of the Wolf’s Tale is 
MAY 22 at the end of the Quarterly 
Meeting.  Please support your lodge 
and write an article.  A reminder that 
ALL officers and chairmen should 
write articles about their committee or 
position with updates and news for 
the general membership. 
 Not an officer or Chairman, but 
have something to say?  ALL members 
of the Lodge may contribute articles. 

Proposed Slate of Officers for Next Year  

 As you all know, my term of office as Chief of this great lodge is coming to an 
end. As many of you may also know, I am eligible for a second term due to changes 
in our bylaws. Regretfully, in the words of President Lyndon B. Johnson, “I will not 
seek or accept the nomination from my party for a second term in this office.” Also 
“I am not a crook!!”  Instead, I will be taking on the task of heading our Conclave 
committee, which is responsible for the planning and execution of the 2006 
Section Conclave. 
 I would like to start off by saying that this year would not have been successful 
without the help of every member in our lodge. I would like to thank you all for 
your support and congratulate you on the achievement of honor lodge for the 15th 
straight year. I do look forward to continue working with the lodge to help host 
what I hope will be the best and most successful Section NE4A Conclave in a long 
time! Serving our lodge for this Conclave will be my last act as a youth before I turn 

into an adult (by age only). 
 I would also like to thank all my officers for their continued support and guidance through this 
past year. Along with the officers, I would like to say thank you to all the chairmen in our 
administration. It has been a pleasure to work with all of you and I hope the next chief has as much 
success as I have had with the current members of the executive committee. 
 In conclusion, I have had a wonderful time having the privilege and honor of serving as your Lodge 
Chief for the 2005-2006 term. I look forward to continuing to carry the OA spirit through my service 
after this term in any capacity deemed necessary or asked by our Lodge and Order. 

Chief’s Corner 

The Lodge Bylaws state in Article V - Officers: 
 
A. The officers of this Lodge shall be:  Lodge 
Chief, (2) two Lodge Vice-Chiefs, Lodge Secretary, 
and Lodge Treasurer.  They must be under 
twenty-one years of age for the entire term of 
office, registered in scouting and in good 
standing with the Order of the Arrow. 
 
B. Lodge Officers shall be elected at the May/
June Lodge Meeting.  The term of office shall 
commence and conclude at the conclusion of the 
current years Conclave after the Sunday Section 
Meeting (this includes all positions of the Lodge 
Leadership, adult and youth alike. 
 
C. The nominating committee will present a 
slate of officers consisting of Chief, (2) two Vice-
Chiefs (as a cluster), Secretary, and 
Treasurer.  The slate of officers will be presented 
at the April general membership meeting, 
(normally April) and published in the lodge 

newsletter prior to the following general 
membership meeting (normally May/
June).  Additional nominations may be received 
no later then 15 days prior to the election. 
Petitions will consist of the applicants personal 
information along with the signature of the 
Lodge Advisor and Scout Executive. The petition 
may list (1) chief, (2) vice-chiefs (as a cluster), 
and/or (1) secretary, and/or (1) treasurer. The 
petition must be addressed to the Lodge 
secretary and Staff Advisor, c/o Kittatinny Lodge 
#5, Order of the Arrow. 
 
D. Voting members of the Executive Committee 
shall be:  Elected officers and standing 
committee chairmen  
 
E. The  Execut i ve  Commi t t ee  sha l l 
comprise:  Elected officers, Operating Committee 
Chairmen and the Advisers, immediate past 
Lodge Chief and Lodge Adviser, and a member of 
the Council Camping Committee.  

 On March 7, 2005, Kittatinny Lodge lost one 
of it’s long-time and honored members, Earl P. 
Moyer, aged 77, who died after a long illness.  
Earl’s involvement in our lodge included 
positions as Minsi Lodge 5 Chief (1954-1956), 
Kittatinny Lodge 5 Adviser (1976-1985), and 
Membership Committee Adviser (1986-2003).  He 
began his life of dedication to the principals of 
the Order as an Ordeal member on October 18, 
1950. He was honored with the Vigil honor on 

October 21, 1961, and took the name “Kikes 
Memhallamund” which translated means “He Who 
Trades,” reflecting his interest in patch collecting.  
Those who knew Earl knew that he maintained 
the most complete set of lodge memorabilia.   
 He started his Scouting career in 1939 as a 
member of Troop 42 Mount Penn, later serving as 
Scoutmaster of Troop 46, serving until 1976.  In 
other areas of Scouting, Earl was a respected 

(Continued on page 2) 

Ryan Gebely 

The Slate of officers for next year has been announced! 

Lodge Chief: Richie Tylka  
Vice-Chief Administration: Ben Novinger  

Vice-Chief Activities: Jonathan Fritz  
Secretary: Casey Miller  

Treasurer: Dan Althouse 

Kittatinny Lodge Remembers Earl P. Moyer, 
Respected Scouter and former Minsi Lodge 5 Chief 
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News from the  
Committees 

If you are a committee chairman, you can 
have you article printed right here in the 
Wolf’s Tale.  Submit articles or pictures for 
the July/August edition now.  The deadline is 
May 22nd, 2005.  

Greg Portner 
Brotherhood Adviser  

Brotherhood Committee 
Introduces Incentive 

OA TAPESTRY AFGHAN DRAWING 
 

 By this time, all those who are eligible 
to convert to Brotherhood should have 
received several mailings from the 
Brotherhood Committee.  These mailings 
reminded you of your obligation to the 
Lodge and fellow Brothers.   If you missed 
the April weekend, we ask that you register 
for the May weekend. 
 Starting with the April weekend, all those 
who convert to Brotherhood through the 
September OA weekend will be eligible to 
participate in a drawing for an official 4'x 
6' OA TAPESTRY AFGHAN, straight from the 
BSA Scout Stuff catalog.  This will include 
those who convert at the April, May, and 
September weekends as well as those who 
convert during summer camp. 
 So, don't wait. Convert to Brotherhood 
now and you will be entered into the 
drawing. This O.A. afghan is a great way to 
proudly display your achievement of 
Brotherhood membership in Order of the 
Arrow, Kittatinny Lodge 5. 

Publications 
Announcement 

Jonathan Teter 
Neka Auwen Papabin Achipiquon 
Publications Chairman 

 The Wolf's Tale is the gateway to 
information in Kittatinny Lodge 5.  Any news, 
information, announcements, or forms from any 
committee can be published right here.  Wolf’s 
Tale is a useful and efficient way to promote 
your committee or a lodge event.   
 The Publications Committee is always 
looking for a few people interested in writing, 
editing, layout, or photography.  As a student of 
journalism, I can tell you that working on the 
Wolf's Tale can  give you experience with 
publications.  If you have a talent for writing, 
please do not hesitate to contact me (my 
number is on the back of the Wolf's Tale).  And 
even if you do not want to write, but still wish to 
serve your lodge through publications, there are 
numerous other positions available.  Please feel 
free to contact me at any time. 

 In case you did not know, our lodge puts 
out a lodge Where to Go Camping book every few 
years.  This book is designed to let troops know 
the best places to go camping in our area.  The 
problem with this is that we need to have a 
source for this information.  We decided to ask 
the troops themselves for information on the 
places they go camping, this way we have reliable 
information instead of information from a book 
that may be out of date.  We have sent each troop 
a pack of forms they can fill out and get back to 
us, and also the forms are available online at 
kittatinny5.org.  Please ask your scoutmaster and 
troop representative to fill out these forms as 
they are very important for the flow of 
information. 

Richie Tylka 
Wingachtochwilsit Kotschemunk 
Lodge Treasurer 

Where to Go Camping 

 On the lodge website,  you can now easily 
access and research your status in the lodge.  All 
you have to do is type your ID# in the search bar 
and you can see whether or not you’ve paid your 
dues, signed up for the next weekend, paid for 
you Brotherhood test, etc.  Using another link 
you can type in your ID# and see what events you 
have attended in the past.  If you’re curious you 
can even lookup total lodge membership 
statistics. 
 As far as members in the membership 
committee, we're always looking for brothers 
willing to work at the OA weekends doing check-
in, stuffing packets, and other administrative 
stuff.  It's a lot of fun and it’s a good way to 
become active in the lodge. 
 Some of you may or may not know, I'm also a 
co-chairman for the Administrative committee for 
Conclave 2006.  Our lodge is hosting Conclave 
2006 and this takes a ton of planning.  We've 
already had our first meeting and we're in full 
swing for planning an exciting weekend for the 
members of the NE-4A section.  If you’re 
organizationally inclined or just interested in 
joining the membership committee, helping out 
at Conclave 2006,  or have any problem 
regarding your membership, give me a call or 
shoot me an e-mail at:  

membership@kittatinny5.org 

Recent Updates in the 
Membership Committee 

Josh Nimmerichter 
Membership Chairman  

 June... For most of us, schools will soon be 
over and the beginning of summer is just around 
the bend. Instead of just sitting around the house 
and not doing anything at all why not go to the 
2005 Conclave held by Woapeu Sisilijaat Camp 
Karoondinha. I know what most of you are 
thinking … another OA weekend to do work. But 
those of you who are thinking this are wrong. 
 Conclave is just the opposite.  It a time to 
gather and have fun. Seven different lodge attend 
the conclave and most people meet each other at 
conclave once a year. There will be volleyball, 
horseshoes, dance competitions, patch auctions 
and many other exciting things to do. So come 
join us at the upcoming conclave at Camp 
Karoondinha from June 10th to June 12th.  
 In 2006 our lodge will be hosting the 
conclave at our camp. If anyone has any ideas or 
questions contact someone. Remember the only 
stupid questions are the ones that are not asked. 
You can contact me at (610) 775-3576. 

Join Us for Conclave 
Kevin Damato 
Conference/Conclave Chairman  

 Are you planning your Eagle ceremony?  Do 
you want to plan an OA Eagle ceremony? You can 
give me a call (see back page of Wolf's Tale) or 
send me an email at ceremonies@kittatinny5.org.  
Our committee will be glad to make 
arrangements to be there.  We need at least 4 
weeks notice to commit to presenting a good 
ceremony for your Eagle.  

O.A. Eagle Ceremonies 
Susan Zierle 
Ceremonies Adviser 

 I don't know if you have seen the movie 
'Office Space,' but one of my favorite quotes is 
when Bob (the consultant) says to Ron, "What 
would you say... you DO here?" 
 As I was sitting as my desk a few days ago, I 
was thinking about what I DO in the lodge. I am 
always at the meetings, but why? I take the 
minutes of the meeting, but why? 
 So the lodge can have an official record, but 
also so anyone who was absent from the meeting 
can see what happened. So the real meaning of 
my job is informing the lodge, not just sitting 
here mindlessly typing up minutes. I encourage 
all the chairmen and members so consider hat 
their real role in the lodge is. You might see that 
you do not do as much as you think, and see that 
possibly you could do more to help the lodge. Or, 
you could discover that you do more than you 
think, and do more for the lodge than it seems. If 
you find yourself in the second case, please find 
it inspirational and continue to meet further 
challenges and continue to help our lodge. And 
maybe you'll be inspired to clean your desk like I 
did. 

Secretary’s Desk 

Dan Althouse 
Lodge Secretary  

Wood Badger, a member of the Clark Patrol, and 
had assisted with many Wood Badge training 
courses both in and out of Council. He also 
served as Scoutmaster of course NE-IV-64 where 
he introduced  the Burnham Patrol verse to the 
Wood Badge song, which he wrote in honor of 
"Green Bar Bill" Hilcourt.  He was also involved in 
many other aspects of youth and adult training in 
Hawk Mountain Council.   
 In 1978 he was awarded the William N. Kline 
Award from the United Way for outstanding 
volunteer efforts by an individual.  He had over 
60 years of service with the Hawk Mountain 
Council and more than 25,000 hours of service 
over the years.  He also received the Silver Beaver 
award in 1993. 
 Earl was a member of St John's UCC Church, 
Reading, where he served as a member of the 
consistory, as well as a Sunday school teacher. 
Earl was a US Army veteran of the Korean War.  In 
honor of his contributions to the lodge and 
scouting and of his warm friendship, a group of 
Scouters sang the Song of the Order at the 
gravesite as a parting farewell.  Earl will be 
missed, but fondly remembered. 
 

Earl P. Moyer 
Training Center 

 
 One of Earl Moyer's parting  wishes was to 
make a lasting contribution to training in the 
Hawk Mountain Council, so part of his estate will 
be put towards a dedicated training building on 
camp property.  The Council will honor these 
wishes, expanding and enclosing the current 
"Kittatinny Room"/Nature pavilion, which will be 
designated the "Earl P. Moyer Training Center".  
The current plan is to have the building ready for 
use by June 1, 2006, in time to be showcased 
when Kittatinny Lodge 5 hosts the 2006 NE-IV 
Section Conclave. 
 Persons wishing to contribute to this building 
fund in memory of Earl may send checks to the 
Council Service Center c/o Earl P. Moyer Building 
Fund. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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 Jeremy E. Angstadt  
 Arthur Argall  
 Victor J. Baddick  
 Phillip Barnett  
 Larry D. Barr Jr  
 Christopher Bashore  
 Cheryl A. Bealer  
 Cody R. Bealer  
 Richard Bealer  
 Bradley P. Bechtel  
 Christopher Berg  
 Kenneth Berger Jr  
 Justin R. Birckbichler  
 David C. Bixler  
 Aaron Bobb  
 Michael Bobb  
 Alec Bohnenblust  
 Ethan T. Bowers  
 Robert P. Bruno  
 Vincent Bruno  
 Dillon J. Busher  
 Joseph J. Cala  
 Christopher Care  
 Michael A. Charnick  
 John Churchman  
 Frederick Collier  
 William Collier  
 Derek A. Columbus  
 Alexander D. Connor  
 David E. Connor III  
 Kyle M. Crabbs  
 Stephen A. Crandall  
 George R. Crow  
 Dean S. Dalious  
 John RB Degroote  
 Cory Delong  
 Ryan Delong  
 Edward H. Doerrman  
 Robert H. Doerrman  
 Steven E. Doerrman  
 Benjamin F. Dutcher  
 Evan Dutcher  
 Frank K. Dutcher III  
 Jonathan Endy  
 Benjamin J. Euclide  
 Charles J. Ferguson Jr  
 Blake Ferrich  
 Weston S. Fillman  
 James D. Flamm  
 Matthew Flocco  

 Drew Franck  
 John P. Franko  
 Jordan R. Franko  
 Zach Frey  
 Stephen Fuller  
 Jonathan M. Fura  
 Earl Geissler  
 J C Godlove  
 Will Gottlund  
 Richard M. Grant  
 Caleb W. Grauel  
 John Greth Jr  
 Nathan S. Gross  
 Kyle Gutshall  
 Gary E. Hagy  
 Joseph Hammond  
 Walter Hampton II  
 Jeffrey J. Harman Jr  
 Jeffrey J. Harman Sr  
 Joshua Harris  
 Matthew A. Harris  
 Gerald Hart  
 Patrick D. Hart  
 Christopher Hartman  
 Harrison D. Hartman  
 Scott Hay  
 Ryan P. Herring  
 Robert A. Hilborn  
 Aaron S. Hinnershitz  
 Matt A. Hissim  
 Brent E. Homcha  
 Stephen F. Homcha  
 Jacob J. Horwath  
 Joshua Hunsicker  
 Richard V. Hutton Sr  
 Earl L. Jacoby III  
 Jason T. Janezic  
 Benjamin Jarvis  
 Nevin C. Johnson  
 Paul Jokiel  
 Jason Jones  
 Andrew Kase  
 Kevin Kasopsky  
 John V Katz  
 Jeffrey J. Keller  
 Benjamin D. Kelly  
 H. Michael Kelly II  
 Dennis P. Kleinginna  
 Ricky Kline  
 Jared D. Klinger  

 Broc Koppenhaver  
 Robert E. Koppenhaver  
 Stephen J. Krestynick  
 Tyler W. Krouse  
 Kyle E. Kubovcsak  
 Lucas G. Kuebler  
 Austin J. Langon  
 Michael S. Lebo  
 Glenn Lesher  
 Tyler Loeb  
 Bryan Long  
 Andrew Longenecker  
 Jesse Magill  
 Thomas Mahony  
 Noah J. Markel  
 Kevin M. Martin Jr  
 Keith M. Mason  
 Sean A. Mcafee  
 Alexander M. Mccrea  
 Ronald A. Mcintyre  
 Michael Melcher  
 Geoffrey K. Mikucki  
 Joseph A. Mikucki  
 Ryan J. Mikulsky  
 Jarrod B. Miller  
 Matthew J. Miller  

 Thomas Miller  
 Zachary A. Miller  
 David C. Minninger  
 Patrick Moffitt  
 James Mohamdein  
 David A. Morrow  
 Harry Morrow  
 Robert W. Moulder  
 Andrew F. Murray  
 Kyle A. Neumuller  
 P Daniel Nicholas III  
 Bryan C. Novinger  
 Nick Orlando  
 Tyler J. Parmer  
 Joshua D. Pavlik  
 Steele M. Phillips  
 Ryan M. Poticher  
 Matthew J. Poznanski  
 Derek T. Price  
 Fred E. Railing  
 Maclane R. Reeser  
 Samuel J. Reimert  
 Keith A. Reitnauer  
 Ian W. Remmel  
 Steven C. Rettstadt  
 Sebastian V. Riotto  

 Austin Rothermel  
 Mitchell J. Rozetar  
 Brian Sandridge  
 Kenneth Schlosser  
 Mark Schlosser  
 Michael R. Schlouch  
 Kyle Schoeneman  
 Cody Schreiner  
 Michael A. Schwager  
 Paul Schwenger  
 Kevin Schwenk  
 David Secor  
 Elliot Seifert  
 Harvey Seifert  
 Derek J. Seitz  
 Brian J. Sergi  
 Nathaniel T. Shatto  
 Parker J. Shaw  
 Christopher Shealy  
 Bryan L. Shearer  
 Brian Simmons  
 Sean Simmons  
 Allen Smith  
 Douglas E. Smith  
 James A. Smith  
 Andrew R. Snyder  

 Nathan Solt  
 Jonathan B. Speirs  
 Stephen Staudt  
 Devon P. Stutzman  
 Shawn M. Sweigart  
 Dick Tracy  
 Daniel Tyson  
 John R. Weber  
 Rodney C. Wehr  
 Kenneth A. Weidner  
 Aaron Weik  
 Kenneth W. Weik  
 George A. Wentzel  
 Benjamin D. Werley  
 Matthew J. Wickman  
 Michael M. Wiebe  
 Nicholas Wilhelm  
 Kerry Williard  
 Nathan Wyandt  
 Cody J. Yashinsky  
 Barbara Young  
 Rance M. Zawada  
 Joseph M. Zawisza  
 Devon C. Zimmerman  
 Nathan R. Zmroczek  
 Nicholas T. Zulick 

WHY BROTHERHOOD? 

George Shoop 
Lodge Adviser  

 Hey, you were elected by your troop to the Order of the Arrow, and you went to an OA 
weekend last April or May for your Ordeal. You got a great sash for your uniform. You went back to 
the next troop meeting and your friends checked it out. At Scout Camp last summer you took your 
sash and wore it on OA Day. You’re in the Order of the Arrow. You've got that flap on your uniform. 
Why not just let it go at that? 
 Maybe you are thinking of OA membership the wrong way. Membership in the Order of the 
Arrow is not just about being elected by the other guys in your troop. It’s about SERVICE and 
OPPORTUNITY. 
 Why were you elected? Not because it's a popularity contest, but because your fellow Scouts 
recognized your dedication to Scouting and to the Scout Oath and Law. They saw in you the camping 
skills and leadership skills, and they wanted to give you an OPPORTUNITY beyond the troop to 
express those skills and that dedication. That opportunity is the Order of the Arrow. Will you take 
advantage of that opportunity, or will you just sit back and check out that flap on your uniform every 
once in a while? Did you forget that Obligation you accepted during your Ordeal weekend? 
 OK, you're willing to take another look at this OA opportunity. How do you do it?  First, by taking 
the next step along the path of the "long and toilsome journey"... Brotherhood membership.  
 Brotherhood membership marks the completion of your induction into the Order of the Arrow, 
after a minimum of 10 months as an Ordeal member. When you take the time to read the OA 
Handbook and other materials provided to you by the Lodge, in preparation to take the Brotherhood 
Review, you can really begin to appreciate what it means to be in the Order of the Arrow. It all begins 
to come into focus and really makes a difference in how you see yourself as an "honor scout". You 
see what cheerful SERVICE means and how it benefits your troop, your community, and yourself. You 
miss a great opportunity to see the true meaning of Scouting when you pass on OA Brotherhood. 
 Becoming a Brotherhood member is not difficult; probably most of your friends in the Lodge 
have taken the Brotherhood Review, either at an OA weekend or during their week at Summer Camp. 
Do yourself a big favor, and at the same time do your Lodge a big favor, and commit to become a 
Brotherhood member no later than the September weekend. Seal your bonds in Brotherhood with 
your fellow Lodge members. You'll be glad you did! 

  

 As of the June Conclave, I will no longer be an adult adviser (with a position) in the lodge.  
That doesn't mean that I will be fading away, just moving over.  The role of the adult adviser in the 
lodge is often overlooked yet it has a great affect on the lodge.  As a youth run organization, the 
adult role is that of adviser and it can get to be quite a responsibility. I want to encourage ALL adult 
members to get and stay involved in the lodge!  We may not be able to vote but we are still lodge 
members and remain responsible for the overall quality of the lodge. The youth leadership looks to 
the advisers for guidance. 
 In my four-year role as lodge adviser, it has been my privilege to have worked with a 
wonderful group of young adults. The reward for advisers is to watch those young men grow as the 
responsibilities of lodge leadership shape them into adults. Sometimes it gets a little rough but it's 
always exciting and worthwhile for all. They will be the next group of adult advisers so it is in our 
best interest to see they get the best training and experiences. So my fellow adults - Ask not what 
the lodge can do for you but ask what can you do for the lodge. If you can't place the quote you 
didn't do well in American history. The future of Kittatinny 5 lies in its youth leadership but they 
need and look for the guidance of their adult advisers. I encourage ALL adults to get involved at 
whatever level you can. Talk to the Lodge Adviser and other adult advisers to see where you can fit 
in to help. Don't sit around and complain or make them try to find you but take the initiative to 
work within the lodge to make it better. Adults do have a roll in the lodge!  WHAT'S YOURS ? 

THE IMPORTANT ROLE OF ADULT ADVISERS 
Roger Mory 
Allohakasin Nendauen 
Associate Adviser 

Brotherhood 
 
Casey Miller 
Brotherhood Chairman 
  

 We are now just weeks away from the 
second weekend of the season.  Which means 
that your next opportunity to take Brotherhood 
reviews will soon be upon us.  This year there 
were over 270 Ordeal members who were eligible 
to take their Brotherhood review before the April 
weekend.  For the lodge to be able to earn the 
quality lodge award, which we've had for many 
years, 150 of those 270 eligible Ordeal 
members must become Brotherhood members 
before the end of September. 
 But becoming a Brotherhood member is 
about more than just helping the lodge earn an 
award.  Becoming a Brotherhood member means 
that an Ordeal member is affirming his 
membership in the lodge.  Becoming a 
Brotherhood member means fulfilling an 
obligation taken when a person becomes a 
member of the Order of the Arrow. 
 I  remember  when  I  took  my 
brotherhood.  After I took my Ordeal I was so 
anxious to take my Brotherhood.  I remember 
having a hard time waiting the 10 months that an 
ordeal member has to wait before taking the 
brotherhood.  After I took the review, and after 
the ceremony, I felt so happy and fulfilled.  I want 
every ordeal member to experience that great 
experience and feel just as happy as I did. 
 So I'm urging every eligible Ordeal member to 
come and take their Brotherhood review as soon 
as possible.  Also, I am asking that everybody 
who reads this article to go back to their unit and 
remind all the eligible ordeal members to come 
and take their Brotherhood. 
 Below is a list of all the Ordeal members 
who are eligible to have the honor of taking 
the review and becoming a Brotherhood 
member: 
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Wolf's Tale is the bimonthly publication of 
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council, 
BSA.  It is published as a service to it's general 
membership and distributed as a supplement 
in the Council's Herbie Hawk News. 
 
All members are encouraged to contribute 
letters or articles of interest to the editor.  
Publication of contributed material is subject 
to the discretion of the editor and the adviser.  
 
If you have the internet, you can go to 
www.kittatinny5.org and submit a letter or 
article of interest to the publications 
committee , electronically. 
 
The deadline for contributions for the July/
August issue is May 22nd, and can  be mailed 
to: 

Jon Teter 
36 Craigs Road 
Mahanoy City, PA 17948 

 
Or E-Mail to: 

wolfstale@kittatinny5.org 
 

WE WON'T JUMP THROUGH HOOPS 
FOR YOU - LATE ARTICLES WILL NOT 

BE ACCEPTED ! 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Get Wolf's Tale on-line plus more at: 
http://www.kittatinny5.org 

"The Order of the Arrow is a thing of the out of doors rather than the indoors... It needs the sun and rain, the 
woods and the plains, the waters and the starlit sky."     - E. Urner Goodman, Founder of the Order of the Arrow 

LODGE LEADERSHIP DIRECTORY 

LODGE CHIEF  
Ryan Gebely ......................................... ( 610 ) 926 - 6536 
 
ADMINISTRATION VICE CHIEF  
Jeremy Fisher ...................................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5425 
 
ACTIVITIES VICE CHIEF  
Jonathan Fritz ..................................... ( 610 ) 775 - 0398 
 
SECRETARY  
Dan Althouse ...................................... ( 610 ) 373 - 6818 
 
TREASURER    
Richie Tylka ......................................... ( 610 ) 775 - 0706 
 
LODGE ADVISER   
George Shoop ..................................... ( 610 ) 796 - 1078 
 
ASSOCIATE LODGE ADVISER  
Roger Mory ......................................... ( 610 ) 944 - 9390 
 
STAFF ADVISER 
Sally Trump ......................................... ( 610 ) 589 - 2328 
 
SECTION ADVISER 
Barry Leister ........................................ ( 610 ) 473 - 0287 
 

STANDING COMMITTEES 

 
ACTIVITIES 
CHM Steve Phillips ............................ ( 570 ) 874 - 4577 
ADV Rose Williams ........................... ( 610 ) 944 - 9211  
 
BROTHERHOOD 
CHM Casey Miller .............................. ( 610 ) 779 - 8476 
ADV Greg Portner ............................. ( 610 ) 678 - 5081 
 
CEREMONIES 
CHM Kyle Balthaser  .......................... ( 610 ) 775 - 4119 
ADV Susan Zierle ............................. ( 570 ) 628 - 9713 
 Bill Zierle .................................. ( 570 ) 628 - 9713 
 
CAMP PROMOTION & ELECTIONS 
CHM Michael Tellep .......................... ( 570 ) 544 - 5545 
ADV Irene Waits ............................... ( 610 ) 562 - 8397 
 
CIRCLE 
CHM Peter Matthew .......................... ( 610 ) 589 - 2763 
ADV Dan Tothero ............................. ( 610 ) 921 - 2426 
 
CONFERENCE / CONCLAVE 
CHM Kevin Damato ........................... ( 610 ) 775 - 3576 
ADV Tony Damato ........................... ( 610 ) 775 - 3576 
 
HEALTH & SAFETY 
CHM Anthony Wiencek ...................... ( 610 ) 987 - 9391 
ADV Pryce Parker  ............................ ( 570 ) 695 - 3749 
ADV Denise Greusel  ........................ ( 610 ) 926 - 3180 
 

KITCHEN 
CHM J J Miller ................................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5898 
ADV Michael Waldman ..................... ( 610 ) 921 - 8937 
 
KITTATINNY INC. 
CHM Jason Bingaman ....................... ( 610 ) 779 - 5692 
ADV Robert Bingaman ..................... ( 610 ) 779 - 5692 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
CHM Josh Nimmerichter  .................. ( 610 ) 370 - 4566 
ADV Joe Pietruszynski  ..................... ( 610 ) 375 - 7792 
 
ORDEAL 
CHM Ben Novinger  .......................... ( 570 ) 425 - 3549 
ADV Terry Wade .............................. ( 610 ) 478 - 1200 
 
PUBLICATIONS 
CHM Jon Teter .................................. ( 570 ) 773 - 0225 
ADV Glenn Piper  ............................. ( 610 ) 967 - 2009 
 
WEB SITE 
CHM    Zachary Reinert ........................ ( 610 ) 367 - 0253 
ADV     David McKeown........................ ( 570 ) 622 - 8757 
 
SERVICE 
CHM Travis Bortz .............................. ( 610 ) 582 - 8427 
ADV Dick Zerbe  .............................. ( 610 ) 367 - 4198 
 
VIGIL 
CHM Ed Skicki .................................. ( 610 ) 670 - 5264 
ADV Dusty Stitzer  ........................... ( 610 ) 929 - 4834 
 

DISTRICT O. A. REPRESENTATIVES 
 

APPALACHIAN 
CHM Mike Miller ............................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5794 
ADV Dennis Miller ........................... ( 610 ) 562 - 5794 
 
BROAD MOUNTAIN  
CHM T B A .........................................( XXX ) XXX - XXXX 
ADV Butch Flexer ............................. ( 570 ) 467 - 3400 
 
CACOOSING 
CHM Caleb Grauel ............................. ( 610 ) 777 - 8450 
ADV Tony Damato ........................... ( 610 ) 775 - 3576 
 
FRONTIER 
CHM Patrick Pomian ......................... ( 610 ) 582 - 3606 
ADV Greg Pomian ............................ ( 610 ) 582 - 3606 
 
INDIAN RUN  
CHM Michael Tellep .......................... ( 570 ) 544 - 5545 
ADV Andrew Tellep  ......................... ( 570 ) 544 - 5545 

MAY 20-22 , 2005 OA WEEKEND REGISTRATION 
*** Please Print Clearly - Make sure your dues are paid before registering *** 

MAY 13 IS THE FINAL DATE YOUR REGISTRATION WILL 
BE ACCEPTED AT THE COUNCIL OFFICE.  PLAN ACCORDINGLY ! 

Name: ____________________________________________ 

Lodge Member ID#: _____ _____ _____ _____ 

Phone: ( ______ ) ______ - ______________ 

Ordeal members with 10 months in the lodge are eligible for Brotherhood testing. Check 
the appropriate fee and indicate the Total amount included.  Please use one form per each 
member. Forms must be received in office on or before indicated date. Additional forms 
may be obtained at the council office or the Kittatinny web site. Not sure if you are eligible?  
Check your membership status online at www.kittatinny5.org.  Thank you. 

FEES:  

[    ] $20.00 - Late Fee (Received after May 6, 2005) 

[    ] $15.00 - Regular Fee (Received before May 6, 2005) 

[    ] $10.00 - Partial Weekend - 2 meals (Received before May 6, 2005) 

[    ] $16.00 - Additional Brotherhood Testing Fee  *ONLY* for eligible Ordeal Members 

TOTAL ENCLOSED $_______________ 

Mail fee, envelope, and completed form to: 
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council, BSA 

5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605 

CONCLAVE 2005 

Join The Order of The Arrow Section NE-4A for a 3 day weekend that 
celebrates opportunities in training, fellowship, and networking across 
the Eastern Pennsylvania patchwork of Northeast Region Lodges. 

When: June 10-12, 2005 
Where: Camp Karoondinha - Millmont, PA 
Cost: $ 27.00 
Host: Woapeu Sisilija Lodge 343 

 

THERE IS SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE!!  

Our lodge leaders are putting together everything from a Powerhouse 
Volleyball Team to an Inspirational Ceremonies Team. Our lodge will 
be one of the biggest in attendance, but we have only 30 spots to fill.  
We need you to 'RE-CHARGE OUR LODGES SPIRIT' and to excel in 
everything the conclave has to offer. We'll show them why we are 
KITTATINNY 5, a force to be reckoned with !! 
 

Name: ___________________________________________________________ 

Phone: (_______) _______ -_____________  Lodge ID #: ____ ____ ____ ____ 

Address: _________________________________________________________ 

Email: _________________________________      Youth: _____    Adult: _____ 

FEE: [    ] $27.00 - ( Must be received before close of O.A. Weekend ) 

Mail fee, envelope, and completed form to: CONCLAVE 2005 
Kittatinny Lodge 5, Hawk Mountain Council, BSA 

5027 Pottsville Pike, Reading, PA 19605 

7 LODGES · 5 MEALS · 2 SHOWS · 100’s PATCHES · TRAINING 

NEW, NEW, NEW -- Looking for some new Lodge 
collectables?  Coming soon to Kittatinny Inc is a 
new lodge flap, new T-Shirts, and other new O.A. 
merchandise.  Be sure to stop by and visit "Kitty,  
Inc" at the May Weekend. We'll be open for your 
shopping convenience ! 

GOT THE ITCH ?  If you just can't wait until the 
next NOAC, keep watching here in Wolf's Tale.  In 
the July edition, we will feature an early sign-up 
form for the National O.A. Conference to be held 
at Michigan State University in East Lansing in 
2006. You don't want to miss this one! http://www.jumpstart.oa-bsa.org/ 


